POST FALLS HIGHWAY DISTRICT
APRIL 2020 MINUTES

Reqular Meeting — APRIL 4, 2020, 6:00 pm, E. 5629 Seltice Way
CANCELLED DUE TO COVID 19

Reqgular Meeting — APRIL 15, 2020, 6:00 pm, E. 5629 Seltice Way

Chairman Tondee called the meeting to order at 6:01 P.M. Present were Commissioners Todd
Tondee, Terry Werner, Director Michael Lenz, District Clerk Shirley Walson; and Administrative
Assistant Korrei Kruger. Present via telecommunication as allowed by Idaho Code 67-2342(5)
were Commissioner Humphreys, Attorney Susan Weeks, Engineer Laura Winter and guests
Valerie Stohl and Kevin Smith of JUB. Chairman Tondee led in the Pledge of Allegiance.

CONFLICTS; CHANGES TO THE AGENDA; APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Commissioners had no conflicts of interest. No additions to the agenda were requested.

Commissioner Werner moved to approve the agenda as presented. Commissioner Humphreys
seconded. Motion carried unanimously. [4/15/2020 Brd Mtg]

CONSENT AGENDA

Listed under this item were the March 2020 Minutes, March 2020 Treasurer's Report, payment to
Keller Associates for KN 211991, Intersection at Prairie and Pleasant View, Progress Report 5 in
the amount of $63,360.64 and payment to HDR Engineering for KN 18716, Spokane River
Bridge, Progress Report 5. Commissioner Werner moved to approve the consent agenda as
presented. Commissioner Humphreys seconded. Motion carried unanimously. [4/15/20 Brd Mtg]

PUBLIC COMMENTS
No guests were present

CURRENT BUSINESS

Sign request for W Riverview at Greensferry

Valerie Stohl sent a request for a No Jake Brake sign at the above location. She provided a
petition. Chairman Tondee explained there are only two other jake brake signs in the District.
Commissioner Werner stated there were a lot of people at the intersection who had not signed
and the rest were spread out so he wasn't sure how representative it was for the need. He felt the
construction was the largest use and will be temporary to the development and added he would
rather the Director speak with the contractors in the area rather than put up a sign. Director Lenz
agreed stating people ask for a sign first but too many signs create sign litter whereas drivers
tend to ignore all of them. Commissioner Werner moved to deny the request for the jake brakes
signs on Riverview and Greensferry. Commissioner Humphreys seconded. Motion carried
unanimously. [4/15/20 Brd Mtg]

Set Public Hearing for Equipment Disposal

Since other equipment will need to be disposed this fall, and the virus may not allow a June
auction, Director Lenz asked to postpone this item. Commissioner Werner moved to table the
equipment disposal and bring back when the Director is ready to proceed. Chairman Tondee
seconded. Motion carried unanimously. [4/15/20 Brd Mtg]

Greensferry Bridge RFP

Ruen Yeager sent a proposal for $1,500 Commissioner Werner moved to approve the proposal
for $1,500 for Ruen Yeager to put together the RFP for the Greensferry Bridge. Commissioner
Humphreys seconded. Motion carried unanimously. [4/15/20 Brd Mtg]
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